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SCHOOL CALENDAR                                                            We are an accredited Waste Wise Ways School 

WEEK 10  2021 
 

 
Wednesday 16 December 
- Last day of the school  
- Final newsletter for 2020 

 

          
 

 

 
Wednesday 27 January 
School Development Day  
- pupil free day 
 
Thursday 28 January 
School Development Day 
- pupil free day 
 
Friday 29 January 
Years 1 -6 commence Term 1 
 
Tuesday 2 February 
Kinders commence Term 1 

A proud member of the First North Community of Schools and The Rivers P-12 

A MESSAGE ON OUR FINAL WEEK OF 2020  
Congratulations! 
This week we announced our 2021 School Captains.  It was a 
close count but congratulations go to Emilia O’Hara and 
Angus Wisse [seen below with outgoing captains Aggie and 
Lachlan.] 
 

 
 

Year 6 Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who received our 
major awards for the year. 

Citizenship   Logan Cartwright 
Academic Achievement  Max Wilson 
Band     Logan Cartwright 
Creative and Practical Arts Agnes Morton 
Premier Sporting Medal  Logan Cartwright 

 
What a year to remember! This time last year we were 
focused on the bushfires, thanking our rural fire department 
for their bravery and tireless fight to save our region.  None 
of us saw what was to lie ahead. 
We could focus on being victims of the pandemic, reflect on 
what we missed out on, how we struggled, what we lost and 
how difficult the limitations placed upon us were.   
However, I would prefer to focus on what we have learned, 
the changed mindsets we’ve adopted and challenges we 
have conquered. 
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 We have learnt that technology has become a vital tool to 
communicate and we all have been forced to build our 
capacity to use technology at some level to survive 
lockdown.   

 We have also learnt that no technology in the world is 
better than a quality teacher with experience, commitment 
and compassion. 

 We have learnt that regular and thorough hygiene 
practices dramatically decreases disease and viruses.  In 
2019 our school had a very high rate of sickness and this 
year due to our cleanliness, there has been very little 
spread of any contagious disease and virus. 

 We have learnt to have an increased awareness and 
respect for the wellbeing of those around us everywhere 
we go. 

 Every single child and adult has learnt they have an inner 
strength, adaptability and a growing set of skills to take on 
challenges. 

 We were reminded that quality time as a family is the most 
important thing.  That friendship, social skills, collaborative 
play and work are vital to being productive, positive and 
maintaining wellbeing. 

 We renewed our gratitude for the simple things in life that 
we take for granted - freedom to walk along a creek, 
beach, in a forest, play on a field and to be educated in a 
classroom with other children.  

Thank You! 
I would like to send out a warm heartfelt thanks to all our 
families as you have shown such support to our school 
community.   You have had to be major role models for your 
children and I know that many of you have dealt with 
financial hardship through loss of jobs and identity, and may 
have experienced the lowest of lows.  But all of you 
demonstrated to your children, your resilience and the 
importance of getting back up, looking for solutions, making 
the best with what you’ve got and showing what is most 
important to you.   Your actions in these hard times will have 
a huge impact on your children and how they face the world 
and the ongoing challenges which will always arise. I 
congratulate you all for your wonderful work. 
 
OUR STUDENTS ARE AMAZING!   
The staff and I feel privileged to work with the students of 
Clunes Public School.  Yes they do kid stuff – and that’s 
because they are kids!  They are learning to deal with their 
emotions, how to interact with others, dealing with conflicts, 
learning new skills and understandings, adapting, innovating, 
solving problems, making mistakes, learning from them and 
developing determination and commitment.  They grow 
from self-focused naïve little beings to considerate, socially 
intelligent, productive and deep thinking human beings.  As 
parents and educators we work together to guide, 
encourage, motivate and share the joy with these children.   
Best wishes and goodbye to our Year 6, you have been an 
awesome group! 
All our children have shown growth in resilience, social 
responsibility, wellbeing management and academics.  They 
are all to be congratulated for making the best of 2020. 
My deepest appreciation to our staff, our classroom 
teachers in particular, who rapidly responded to the trickiest 

of times earlier in the year.  They did and continue to do a 
fabulous job in bringing the best all round whole school 
education for our students. Staff members have shown 
strength in team work. 
We have achieved so much this year.  NAIDOC celebrations 
went ahead, as did our fabulous 3/4/5/6 week of outdoor 
activities at Lake Ainsworth,  our athletics carnival, our 
public speaking, and the sharing of performance and student 
achievement through technology. 
 I feel that most students will reflect on 2020 as not the year 
where they missed out on things but the year we did things 
differently. A special year where we all came together to do 
the best we could in what we could control.  A year for the 
history books, a year of building character and embedding 
gratitude. 
Enjoy photos from our end of year events and have a safe 
and enjoyable holiday! 
 

Michelle Slee  
Clunes Public School Principal 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

Congratulations to all our 
award recipients. 

 
 

EXPECTATION 
“Have a safe and wonderful holiday with family 

and friends” 

Music Tuition 2021 
Our music program will continue in 2021 with Miss Fiona, 
Mish and Daniel. 

Clunes Band  
Free tryout lessons will be available at school in 2021, for 
Years 3 and 4 students on Flute, Clarinet, Trumpet or 
Saxophone. Current students will need to let Fiona know if 
they are continuing in 2021. 
For more information please contact Fiona Clarke,  
kids_musik@yahoo.com.au 

Keyboard and Vocals  
Mish will be commencing in Week 2 of Term 1. Current 
students will need to contact Mish to let her know if you will 
be continuing.  Any vacant spots will be offered in the first 
instance to interested students in Stages 2 and 3, and then 
to younger students. Contact Mish at 
mishsongsmith88@gmail.com 
 

Guitar and Drum  
Daniel Cameron will also be returning.  Current students will 
need to contact the school if they wish to continue.  Any 
students in Stages 2 and 3 who are interested in learning to 
play the guitar or the drums can contact the school to 
register their interest.  More information will be sent out in 
week 1 of next year. 
 
P&C News   
What a huge year it has been for students and staff alike. On 
behalf of the P&C, I would like to thank all staff at Clunes 
Public School for their wonderful work and for going above 
and beyond each and every day for our students. I would 

also like to wish all staff, students, families and carers a 
happy, safe and restful holiday. With the easing of 
restrictions I hope that you all have time to celebrate and 
enjoy the company of your nearest and dearest. I am looking 
forward to seeing you all next year and meeting our new 
families to the school. 
I would like to thank the hard working P&C for the 
wonderful work they have done throughout the year, 
despite the challenges. We are planning some wonderful 
events and fundraisers next year and hope you can all be a 
part of it. 
Congratulations to every student for their achievements and 
success this year. The P&C would particularly like to 
acknowledge the kindergarten students who had a very 
different kindergarten experience for part of the year. Also, 
we extend our congratulations and best wishes to all year 6 
students – our class of 2020. We hope that you love your 
new high schools and wish you every success in life.  
See you all in 2021.                      

     Danielle Cleary – President 
 

Uniform Shop opening hours 2021 
The uniform shop will be open for limited hours on 
Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th January.  Please ring 
before arriving as we may be involved in professional 
learning but will try to accommodate as best we can.  
 
Clunes OSHC News   
We will have 5 weeks of Vacation Care over the 6-week 
break. Clunes OSHC will be open from Thursday the 17th of 
December right up until Christmas then will re-open from  
the 4th of January. We are taking bookings now if you would 
like to send you children to after school care or Vacation 
Care.  Please call or text us on 0437 362 834 or email us at 
clunesoshc@nrcs.org.au to make a booking.  
 

Laura, Robby and the team 
 
 

Wishing everyone a wonderful, 
relaxing and safe holiday break. 

Have an awesome Christmas and see 
you all in 2021 
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Photos of the Week 
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Farewell Year 6 



 


